CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes of the Board Meeting April 16, 2013

Harwich Community Center

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Hank Bowen, Bob Breault, Dick Connolly,  Paul Donnelly,  Brian Hastings, John Hession, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers and Commissioner Charles Salerno

Meeting Called to Order at 10:00 AM by Commissioner Salerno
Public Forum: Guest Speaker

Hadley Luddy, Executive Director of Big Brothers Big Sisters

Ms. Luddy explained the program and emphasized the need for volunteers.  Anyone interested in volunteering should contact her at Big Brothers Big Sisters of Cape Cod & the Islands at (508)771-5150 x101 or e-mail her at hluddy@bbbscci.org
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes of the BOD Meeting March 26, 2013.  On page 2, under b) Field
Report, 4th bullet: delete “Loam for outfield has been delivered”.

Motion by Prodgers to accepted the minutes as corrected.  Seconded.  Minutes are accepted as corrected.
Treasurer’s Report: John Hession

Motion by Bowen to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Seconded.

Treasurer’s report accepted

Committee Reports:


a)  2013 Budget  - all

    A Preliminary Budget for 2013 was presented.

    Discussion followed and an operating budget was finalized
Motion made by Hastings to accept the 2013 budget as amended.  Seconded and  carried without dissent.

b)  Recruitment – Noonan


     New player registration to date:  Div. 4 = 4; Div. 3 = 3; Div. 2 = 6 and Div. 1 = 11. 


     Dave reminded us that we usually get a number of people who show up even though 



     they have not registered.


     Each Division’s PEAC will be the evaluation committee.

     The Board felt it was important to run the large picture ad in the Cape Cod Times one

                   more time.

      Recruitment of new players has been leveling off to a smaller number. We’ve seen      
this for the past few years.  The Board felt that the Blue Ribbon Committee should
       reconvene to look at ways to address this issue.

1

Old Business:


a)  Baker Shed Report – Salerno


      As stated at the last meeting, the shed will remain this year.  Our donation toward


     A new shed will be on hold.  So for now everything at Baker is status quo.
b)  Rule Book Changer (NF & Pool Rules) Warde   


      Bob Warde unable to attend this meeting.


      Bob felt that the rules should be left as they were adopted at the last meeting.


c)  Kelley #3 -  Prodgers/Salerno


     We were going to put more stone dust down, but the town already rolled the field.



      If we decide the field needs more stone dust, we will put it down in the fall.

New Business:


a) Number of Teams in Each Division – Hastings/Salerno

Motion by Hastings:  All of the divisions in the Cape Cod Senior Softball League shall   consist of 5 teams.  However, based on recruitment and player movement numbers,
A divisional PEAC may submit a request to the Board of Directors for an increase or

decrease from this number of 5 teams.  The request must be made in writing or in person; but in either case, the request must be accompanied by supplemental data and information to support the request.  Once a request is submitted to the Board, a decision must be rendered as quickly as possible so as not to hinder the planning of the PEAC.  If granted, all such changes in the number of teams in a division will only be in effect for one season.

Motion is seconded.  Discussion on the motion ensued.

   Voice vote taken on the motion.  Ayes have it, motion passed.

A special Board meeting is scheduled, for Saturday, April 27th at 11:30 AM, to determine the number of teams in each division.


b)  Board Policies - All
 


      Charlie proposes a board retreat to review board policies.


      Policy meeting will follow the April 27th board meeting.


c)  Falmouth Games – Salerno


     Bob Breault will coordinate these games.

Should we move Division 3 games to the afternoon?

The Board felt that, unless Division 3 requested the change, times should be left alone.
Also, keep the days the same.
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Round Table:

Prodgers:  When are the umpire clinics?  May 4th – 10 to Noon at Harwich Community Center

New Umpires: May 11th 10 AM on the field.

Mandatory managers meeting:  May 6th at 7 PM at Harwich Community Center

Hastings:  I’d like this for a motto for CCSSL “For the Good of the League”  

Bowen: acknowledged Terry Moran for his fine work on the web site.  He has introduced the discussion forums.
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Salerno: Divisional Presidents find out who has keys for Yarmouth and Dennis.  Also find out where all the uniforms from last year are.

Motion to adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 12:27 PM

Minutes submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary
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